
Lee County Government open Tuesday for normal operations 
 
Fort Myers, FL, July 5, 2021 – The Lee County Public Safety-Emergency Management staff and others 
have been monitoring Tropical Storm Elsa throughout the holiday weekend.  
 
Using information from partners such as the National Weather Service as well as local partners and 
departmental expertise, the county will be open Tuesday. This includes normal operations and business 
hours.  
 
There are a few exceptions, such as those county sites in leased structures. For example, both the 
Johann Fust Community Library in Boca Grande and the Captiva Memorial Library will be closed. 
 
Also, to clear up any confusion: 

• Chief Judge Michael McHugh has authorized the closure of all courthouses in the 20th Circuit 
Tuesday. All courthouses are expected to resume operations on Wednesday. 

• The Lee Clerk of Court’s offices will be open Tuesday with the exception of those in-person 
services housed in the courthouse. For assistance with payments or court services, call 239-533-
5000 or visit leeclerk.org. 

 
The county encourages residents to visit www.leegov.com/storm and monitor local meteorologists’ 
reports.  
 
 

 

http://www.leegov.com/storm

